GCT 0.9 2019

RECEIVED

TY CEASTERN TON - BONFIELD - TOWNSHIP

FROM THE OFFICE OF MAYOR RANDALL McLAREN

365 Highway 531 Bonfield ON. P0H 1E0

Email: rmclaren@bonfieldtownship.org - Website: www.bonfieldtownship.com

TELEPHONE (705) 776-2641 - FAX/TELECOPIEUR (705) 776-1154

October 4, 2019

Township of East Ferris 390 Highway 94 CORBEIL ON POH 1K0



Dear Mayor and Council

It is the custom of the Township of Bonfield's Council to hold a solemn ceremony on or about November 11^{th} -Remembrance Day-to honour those who have fallen in past conflicts. This is a traditional ceremony which is held to pay our respects at the eleventh hour of the eleventh day of the eleventh month each year.

This year, once again, we will hold a simple ceremony at the Township's Cenotaph located at 365 Highway 531 on municipal grounds at the Kaibuskong Park. Our local veterans, members of various Royal Canadian Legions, Veterans Affairs, First Nations, Ontario Provincial Police, Members of Parliament, Knights of Columbus, residents, local schools and surrounding municipalities who observe the tradition of Remembrance Day will be invited to the ceremony.

I would like to extend to you an invitation to attend this ceremony which begins at 10:45 am (and will end at approximately 11:30 am) on Thursday, November 7th, 2019. The Cenotaph is located in the Kaibuskong Park at 365 Highway 531, Bonfield Ontario.

Please <u>RSVP</u> by <u>November 4th, 2019</u> by calling the Municipal Office at: 705-776-2641 confirming your attendance or by email to Andrée Gagné at: <u>officeclerk@bonfieldtownship.org</u>.

Sincerely yours,

Randall McLaren

Randall McLaren, Mayor Township of Bonfield